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GOLDSWORTH PARK COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
HELD ON FRIDAY 17th NOVEMBER 2006

Present:
- Committee Ian Rickard

Irene Watson
Chairman
Secretary

- Guests: Roy Anders
Elizabeth Compton
Richard Compton
Richard Cook
Gordon Edmondson
Jean Winter
Peter Winter

Goldsworth Fishing Club
Surrey County Councillor
Resident
St Andrews Church
Woking Model Yacht Club
Resident
Resident

- Residents Wolf Ehlers
Jenny Ingoe

Resident
Resident

Apologies for
absence:

Ian Eastwood
Sally Elder
Peter Hill
Aenne Hayman
Andy Jones
Dave Mason
Diana Smith

Woking Borough Councillor
Woking Borough Council
Treasurer
Newsletter Distributor
Joint Editor GP News
Surrey Police
Surrey County Councillor

1. WELCOME & OPENING

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.45pm and welcomed residents and guests to the
Annual General Meeting.

2. MINUTES OF THE 2005 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The minutes of the AGM held on 18th November 2005 were agreed, subject to amendments to
the attendance list.

3. MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

4.1 We have been pleased to see a number of residents attending committee meeting this year.
Particularly both Wolf Ehlers and John Green have been active following up various issues on
behalf of the community.

4.2 The Hall Manager, Alison Armstrong, continued to act in this role until September this year.
From that time both she and Michael (who assisted with the cleaning) have retired from this
role. I would like to thank them for their efforts over the last 10 years.

Throughout the year, regular bookings have remained good with a high level of utilisation on
all days of the week. Occasional bookings, parties, weddings remained poor and this is
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reflected in the total income for the last year. This was a 10% (£3,000) drop on the previous
year meaning that our income had dropped back to the level in 2003/04.

With Alison’s retirement we have taken the opportunity to review the management of the
Hall. I have undertaken the role of Hall Manager for the last few months deliberately to
assess and revise the paperwork and to ascertain what measures would be needed to improve
utilisation of the Hall, particularly at weekends. This was done in conjunction with
improvements in the GPCA web site, which is our main advertising for the Hall. I am pleased
to say that weekend booking have risen some fourfold. A new cleaner has been appointed
and I will seek to appoint a permanent Hall manager in the near future.

4.3 First the bad news; during the financial year (to July) year, little work was undertaken on the
Hall due to our limited finances. The area round the Lake has been subject to serious
vandalism during the last six months the Hall has suffered broken window on four occasions
and a break in that did serious damage to the bar shutters and door to the store room. Nothing
was taken.

4.4 And now the good news; the committee became aware that we had, in fact, completed the
repayment of the loan to WBC. This left us with £5,000 more than expected. While we have
yet to receive various bills, some could be used to make improvements to the Hall. We have
used this money to replace the ten year old (and very heavy) tables, which is a great
improvement. We have also replaced the fridge in the kitchen, installed new toilet roll
holders and made other minor improvements.

We also submitted an application for a grant from Surrey County Council Local Committee. I
am pleased to announce that we have been granted over £8,000 that will allow the
replacement of the chairs and curtains.

We will be making an application to Woking Borough Council for a grant to cover the cost of
replacement of the heaters in the main hall and snug bar. These are now 18 years old, one has
ceased to function and spare parts are no longer available. The cost of this work will be about
£3,500.

4.5 The good working relationship with our neighbours Careroom Ltd. (Toad Hall) has continued
throughout the year. As I informed you last year, the Careroom Kitchen was inadvertently
connected to the GPCA mains water supply. This would seriously affect our metered water
charges. As I said then, the GPCA would resist paying these charges until this was sorted out.
This has, to my knowledge, not been done but we have not received a utility bill since.

4.6 Yet again, I must report that no progress has been made on finalising the lease of the Hall
with Woking Borough Council (WBC). During 2004, WBC suggested that the GPCA might
wish to propose some amendments to the last draft that was rejected by the committee. I have
tried during 2005 to get some progress under way but so far WBC has been unable to provide
a revised draft lease “due to pressure of other work”.

4.7 John Ashcroft has continued to undertake production of the Newsletter. Clive Walker of
Knaphill Print continues to manage the advertising revenue. There has been drop in income
and all editions during 2006 have, unfortunately, been 8 pages only. The magazine has been
late on a number of occasions and recently the number of errors has increased significantly.
John Ashcroft will cease to set the magazine from the November issue. Clive Walker will
continue to manage the advertising and will coordinate receipt of the contents which will be
set by the staff at Knaphill print.

Andy Jones and Trevor Collyer took over as joint editors last December. This has worked
well and Andy in particular has made a significant contribution to the magazine and web site.
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If you have not visited the web site please have a look. I am pleased to say that we have
recruited a main distributor. Aenne Hayman now undertakes this role.

4.8 Given the difficulties involved, the GPCA did not attempt to organise any car boot sales this
year.

4.9 As I reported last year, we had largely resolved the problems with our insurance company,
Cornhill. Renewal this year was straightforward with a very small increase in cost, up from
£930 to £952. As last year this does not cover external events. As I reported last year we had
suffered a massive increase in the cost of the insurance cover of the building structure. So far
this year we are not aware of how this has changed as WBC have not, as yet, passed any bills
to us.

4.10 The management of the lake and the surrounding area has continued to make progress. The
Goldsworth Park Lake and Recreation Ground Users Group has continued to meet and a
number of meetings with interested parties have taken place at the Lake. Work has been
undertaken to remove some of the encroaching “underbrush” and further work will be done to
remove unwanted lower branches during this winter.

The Woking Model Yacht Club continues to meet and use our toilet and storage facilities. As
this has become a long term arrangement the GPCA has been pleased to receive an ongoing
payment of £10 per month for these facilities.

Some progress has been made on the provision of improved facilities for the football club and
public toilets. A report recommending the provision of toilets was submitted to WBC and
agreed in principal. This has been further delayed by a requirement placed on officers to
provide a business case for this provision. This has meant that no practical progress has been
made this year but we are hopeful that something may get done in 2007.

Relocating the Sea Cadets to this area from Westfield has made some progress in that the
planning application was finally passed in October. I am not aware of any timescale for the
construction this being dictated by the finances available from the Westfield development.

GP Rangers produced a proposal to improve their facilities in the area of the existing
changing room block. This would consist essentially of a clubroom, bar, young peoples room
and committee room. These proposals have been improved over the year and it is hoped it
can be costed in the coming year and funds sought.

4.11 In 2004, we made part of the storeroom available as a temporary Police office. It has not been
used this year and I have asked if it is still required. So far I have had no reply.

4.12 Unfortunately no one was found who was prepared to continue running the Bingo on Tuesday
afternoon and it was discontinued from November 2005. This leaves us with Tuesday
afternoons available for hire.

4.13 The Chairman ended his report by thanking everyone who had helped with the work of the
GPCA during the year and mentioned particularly:-

 Andy and Trevor for editing the Newsletter and web site.

 John Ashcroft and Clive Walker for production of the newsletter.

 Peter Hill for his work as treasurer and Irene for acting as secretary and all those who
make the effort to attend the committee meetings.

 Ian and Kym Eastwood, for running the bar.

 Alison and Michael Armstrong, Hall Manager and Caretaker.

 Aenne Hayman and the Newsletter deliverers, who go out in all weathers to keep
residents in touch.
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 Committee Members and residents for their efforts.

 Robert Cook, our longsuffering solicitor.

 Damian Grimshaw, our auditor.

Questions & Comments

Peter Winter raised the issue of the response to requests for CCTV around Goldwater Lodge
and cited comments about CCTV displacing vandalism rather than stopping it. The Chairman
explained that he had written to WBC and the Police about the increase in vandalism round
that end of the lake. After 120 car tyres were punctured, Woking Borough Councillors called
a public meeting which was attended by around 100 residents. Council members, officers and
the police were present. The Police refuted the suggestion that their efforts to stop the bad
behaviour in Knaphill had led to the increase in vandalism in Goldsworth park and said they
were doing what they could. There was a call for CCTV in the Lodge area to deter youths
climbing on the roof, vandalising the pumping station and breaking windows, and to deter
drug pushing from vehicles in the car park. The suggestion did not get much support from
either WBC or the Police. There had been a proposal to have another meeting to discuss how
residents could be involved and it seemed that the Police would be organising a “Panel”
meeting but there had been no publicity to date. The Chairman stated that the Police had said
they had stepped up patrols in the area for two weeks following the meeting; Roy Anders said
that it had only been for 3 nights.

After two more broken windows only yesterday, the Chairman had contacted the Police and
WBC again and had received a reply from Councillors Rosie Sharpley and Denzil Coulson to
say that they were not against the idea of CCTV but wanted to be assured that it was of
sufficient quality to be used in evidence if necessary.

Wolf Ehlers asked whether CCTV could cover the cark park and the children’s play area.
The notices around the play area are so damaged that they are illegible. He had written to
Geoff Ward at WBC who said that the wording of the signs around the play area was under
review and that they would be replaced by October. He also commented that other signs
around the lake were dirty and covered with graffiti; this encouraged more graffiti.
Eventually, the signs had been cleaned.

John Green referred to the Newsletter and the fact that the number of pages of local news
depended on the amount of advertising. He said that he and family members had recently
called the publishers a number of times about advertising in the Newsletter but none of their
calls had been returned.

Roy Anders asked if there was any progress on the public toilets and cited the case of a
disabled fisherman for whom the lack of facilities caused difficulties. The Chairman said that
WBC had approved the plan in principle but there was no definite date.

Richard Cook asked whether the toilets near Waitrose could be reopened, particularly during
the hours when the shops were open. Peter Winter said that PC Gary Fellowes had told him
that much of the damage to the toilets had occurred during the day and that the CCTV camera
in the facility did not work. Elizabeth Compton said that she had been contacted by
constituents about the facilities and that she had contacted Savills, who did not seem to want
to know about the problems. Wolf Ehlers said that Savills had told him that they were
upgrading the CCTV around the shopping centre and that it would not cost too much to
include the toilets in the upgrade. He would suggest this to Chris Jeffers at Savills. He had
spoken to Chris Jeffers that day about cars parked blocking the emergency access behind the
chemists.
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5. TREASURER’S REPORT

The Chairman gave the Treasurer’s report and said that turnover was around £24,800 last year
and that it looked as if the GPCA would soon be back to the £30,000 needed to maintain the
Hall. The Treasurer was now up to date with the bar bills, in spite of the fact that the supplier
was lax about invoicing.

6. ENTERTAINMENTS REPORT

The Lakeside Christian Fellowship organised the Children’s Christmas Party on Sunday, 18th

December, followed by a short Carol Service. The GPCA would like to thank them for
organising the event. They will be holding the Christmas Party again this year on Sunday,
17th December.

7. NEWSLETTER EDITOR’S REPORT

There was nothing further to report.

8 ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE

8.1 No nominations had been received prior to the meeting but the following were made.

Chairman Ian Rickard Peter Winter
Jean Winter

Vice Chairman No nominations

Treasurer Peter Hill Peter Winter
Wolf Ehlers

Irene Watson agreed to continue as Secretary but did not wish to be a Trustee of the Charity.
There followed a discussion about role and liabilities of Charity Trustees. In answer to a
question from Gordon Edmundson, the Chairman explained that the Charity Commissioners
had formalised the role of Trustees as “managers” of the Charity with liability for the
Charity’s acts and omissions. This was aimed at preventing charity “scams”. He confirmed
that the insurance did cover Trustees’ actions except for criminal acts.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

9.1 Richard Cook proposed a vote of thanks to the GPCA Committee.

9.2 Richard Cook remarked that attendance at the Remembrance Day Service had been greater
this year. He added that Martin Slocock was planning to research the families of the men
whose names were recorded on War Memorials, to make it more personal.

9.3 Peter Winter said that, for the first time in 9 months, Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinators
had received a communication form the Police. John Green said that he had only seen 2 or 3
Neighbourhood Watch stickers on his Newsletter round of 160 houses. He did not know if
there was a Neighbourhood Watch in Bitterne Drive and, if there was, who the Co-ordinator
was. The Chairman said he would find out and let him know. The Chairman went on to
describe the work of the Police and Community Partnership Group and how to set up a
Neighbourhood Watch.

9.4 Peter Winter said that Andy Jones, the Newsletter Editor, had said that he could not get
information from the Police and that, now a new PC and PCSO had been allocated to
Goldsworth Park, it would be a good time to restore the communications.

9.5 There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00pm.







GOLDSWORTH PARK COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 9th NOVEMBER 2006

Present: Ian Rickard (Chairman)
Peter Hill (Treasurer)
Irene Watson (Secretary)
John Green (Resident)
Gordon Bowerman (Resident)
Wolf Ellers

Apologies:

None

1. OPENING

IR opened the meeting at 7.40pm.

2. MINUTE OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting on 12th October 2006 were agreed.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Dealt with under agenda items.

4. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE

None.

5 ENTERTAINMENTS REPORT

Nothing to report.

6. TREASURERS REPORT

PH distributed the accounts and reported that bookings for the Hall and Bar were going
well. Expenditure was up as the new tables had been paid for. WBC still had not
invoiced for the insurance, etc.

7. HALL MANAGER'S REPORT

IW reported that Diana Smith had informed her that the GPCA had been awarded a
grant of £8,400.00 for new chairs and curtains; written confirmation was awaited. An
interior designer specialising in public spaces has offered to advise on chairs, etc., and
will supply more brochures and contacts, for expenses only.

IR reported that new multiple toilet roll holders had been installed where required.

IR said that the space heaters needed replacing as one was not working and another had
been rebuilt. IW suggested applying for a grant from WBC.

IR reported that WBC had sent an estimate for around £900.00 for repairs to the roof
caused by the recent vandalism. He will ask WBC why this cannot be claimed from the
insurance.



IR reported that the Model Yacht Club would pay £10.00 per month for use of the
facilities.

It was agreed that a new fridge should be purchased for the kitchen.

8. BAR MANAGER'S REPORT

Nothing further to report.

9. NEWSLETTER

IR reported that Clive Walker had informed him that John Ashcroft was leaving
Knaphill Print and that someone else at Knaphill Print would be doing the setting in
future.

JG asked whether it might be possible to get more local news from Scouts, Guides, etc.
IR said that this had been tried in the past but contributions halted after 2 – 3 months.
Perhaps it was time to try again.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

10.1 JG said that he and GB had attended the Councillors surgery recently to discuss the Sea
Cadets new building, which had now received planning permission. There was some
discussion about the cost of the building and planning gain. He endorsed the hope that
other organisations would be able to use the building.

11. There being no other business, the meeting ended at 8.30pm.



GOLDSWORTH PARK COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 14th DECEMBER 2006

Present: Ian Rickard (Chairman)
Irene Watson (Secretary)
Gordon Edmondson (Model yacht Club)
Simon Jeffs (Model Yacht Club)
John Green (Resident)
Gordon Bowerman (Resident)
Wolf Ehlers (Resident)
Jenny Ingoe (Resident)

Apologies:

None

1. OPENING

IR opened the meeting at 7.40pm.

2. MINUTE OF THE LAST MEETING

With the addition of Wolf Ehlers being present at the meeting, the minutes of the
meeting on 12th October 2006 were agreed.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Dealt with under agenda items.

4. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE

The Chairman had received a letter from the Head Teacher at Beaufort School to say
that the PTA had been disbanded.

5 ENTERTAINMENTS REPORT

Nothing to report.

6. TREASURERS REPORT

In the absence of the Treasurer, IR reported that the financial situation was satisfactory.

SJ reported that the Model Yacht Club had set up a standing order to pay £10.00 per
month for the use of facilities at the Hall.

7. HALL MANAGER'S REPORT

In the past month, two more windows had been broken and replaced. Toad Hall had
suffered broken fences and the meter cupboard near the changing rooms had been
destroyed. IR had contacted the Police and WBC but there appeared to be little action.

IW showed two sample chairs and reported on the results of the consultation exercise.
So far, committee members preferred the more robust, heavier chair while users (the
Lakeside Fellowship and Kumon Maths) preferred the lighter weight chair. It was



agreed that the fabric would be Camborne Advantage in Persian. IW will now seek
precise costings on both types of chair to inform the final decision.

It was agreed to purchase the curtain fabric suggested by the interior designer (drap l lux
air Art 142 Dessin 14111) which was inherently flameproof. A local resident who runs
a curtain making business would be invited to measure up and make the curtains.

A new fridge has been purchased and installed in the kitchen.

8. BAR MANAGER'S REPORT

Nothing further to report.

9. NEWSLETTER

IR reported that the last Newsletter had been produced more or less on time but it was a
bit thin. There had been plenty of material so the problem was probably
advertisements. Also, the advertisement for the Children’s Christmas Party had been
omitted.

He showed a copy of another magazine that had been delivered to many houses in the
area. It was A5 format, on good quality paper and looked quite attractive. He had
given a copy to Clive Walker but had received no response to date.

JG suggested that he approach the editors and offer to try and source more local
material.

JG also suggested that he contacted Aenne Hayman, Newsletter Distributor, and offer to
deliver Newsletters in roads where there was no deliverer in an effort to find more
delivered.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

10.1 JG offered his services as Vice Chairman of the GPCA. IW proposed and GB seconded
the appointment and JG was duly elected to the position.

10.2 WE reported that new lighting had been installed under the extended roof around
Waitrose but that the other improvements were still awaited. He would keep on the
case.

10.3 GB asked to whom complaints about overgrown tress and shrubs on the far side of the
playing fields should be made. It also seems that the trees planted to screen the
warehouse are very overgrown, to the extent that the rubbish lorry is driven on the grass
rather than the path. With regard to the trees, etc., round the playing field, the Lake
Users Meeting would be a good place to start. With regard to the trees around the
warehouse, it would depend on exactly where they were growing. There is also a
Surrey CC number for reporting overgrown trees on roads.

It was agreed that the Lake Users Meeting should be a standing item on the agenda to
facilitate feedback.

11. There being no other business, the meeting ended at 9.00pm.


